SEPTEMBER 2020 COMMKIT – SAFETY

Reap a safe and bountiful harvest

Fall is a fun time of year filled with pumpkin patches and corn mazes. It’s also a time when farmers take to the fields to harvest crops before the cold winds of winter arrive. As another year of hard work comes to a close, [CO-OP NAME] encourages farmers to take a moment in this busy season to be aware of electrical hazards.

Even with today’s more advanced farming equipment with GPS-guidance and auto-steering systems, it’s still necessary for human eyes to watch for nearby power lines. Automated systems do not always recognize the location of electric poles and wires. Large equipment like combines, extension augers and the raised beds of grain trucks take up a lot of room, and it’s possible to misjudge distances and hit power lines. 

[CO-OP NAME] recommends that farm equipment be kept at least 10 feet away from power lines in all directions. It may be necessary to use a spotter to be sure that clearance is maintained while equipment is moving.

Farmers should never attempt to raise lines out the way. If a line appears to be lower than normal or if you need assistance moving equipment while maintaining clearance, be sure to call us first.

If your equipment does make contact with electric lines, the safest place is in the cab of the vehicle. Call 911 and explain the situation. Warn others to stay away until utility crews arrive to cut the power. The only time you should leave the truck or equipment is if it’s on fire. In that case, the same as if you’re in an automobile accident in which power lines come down, it is imperative that you not have contact with the machinery and the ground at the same time. Jump free of the vehicle or equipment with your feet together and then continue to jump in that same manner until you are well clear of danger. You must keep your feet together so that one foot isn’t closer to the energy source than the other.

The average American farmer feeds more than 150 people. Modern farmers produce twice the output as previous generations all while using less land, energy and water. Your contributions to our community and our country are critically important, and [CO-OP NAME] salutes you for the sacrifices you make to feed and clothe the rest of us.

We wish you a safe and bountiful harvest this year.


